
 
July 15, 2020 

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly 
Chairman 
House Committee on Oversight and Reform 
Subcommittee on Government Operations 
2157 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515-6143 

Dear Chairman Connolly: 

We are in receipt of your letter of June 15, 2020, requesting that the Office of Inspector 
General (OIG) examine the plans and procedures of the U.S. Department of Commerce (the 
Department) for returning employees to federal offices in the wake of the coronavirus 
pandemic, and your staff’s follow-up communication of July 9, 2020, requesting 
acknowledgement of receipt and a timeframe for response. 

We have sent a memorandum to the Department (enclosed), dated July 14, 2020, requesting 
information on its approach to managing the workforce during the pandemic. Our July 14, 2020, 
memorandum looks to the White House and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
guidelines1 and the Office of Management and Budget2 as the basis for the reopening process, 
references our own observations of the Department, and incorporates the priorities set forth 
in your June 15 letter as a framework for inquiry. We have requested that the Department 
respond to our memorandum by July 28, 2020, and we will forward that response to you. In 
addition, our office will evaluate the Department’s response and determine any appropriate 
follow-up action, including requesting clarification or additional information. 

We share your concerns about the health and safety of the federal workforce in relation to 
reopening plans. If you have any questions or would like to discuss these issues in further detail, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at (202) 482-4661. 

Sincerely, 

Peggy E. Gustafson 
Inspector General 

Enclosure 

                                                        
1 White House. Guidelines for Opening Up America Again [online]. https://www.whitehouse.gov/openingamerica/ 
(accessed June 28, 2020). 
2 Office of Management and Budget, April 20, 2020. ‘Aligning Federal Agency Operations with the National 
Guidelines for Opening Up America Again,’ M-20-23. Washington, DC: OMB. 
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Enclosure.  
OIG Memorandum to the Deputy Secretary of Commerce, dated  
July 14, 2020 
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